
Wastewater System Improvement Project     
Update  

The Wastewater System Improvement  
Project has been underway since March 

and a significant amount of work has been 

completed. The project is being done in 
two parts; the collection system improve-

ments will replace or repair approximately 
1 mile of the Cityôs oldest sewer mains and 

the treatment plant improvements will 
make critically needed upgrades. 

 

RTA Construction of Redding, CA is ahead 
of schedule constructing the collection   

system improvements. Approximately 80% 
of the pipeline has been installed in the 

project and next will be installing the pipe-

line on portions of Miner St, North St, and 
Pine St.  In addition, RTA will be patching 

trenches, installing manhole collars, and 
paving streets. Paving is one of the last 

parts of the construction and is expected 
to occur in late September.  

 

T&S Construction of Sacramento, CA is 
the contractor for the Wastewater Treat-

ment Plant.  T&S is nearing completion 
of site piping and is constructing the 

foundation for a new sludge dewatering 

facility. Through the fall, T&S will be 
working on completing the sludge      

dewatering building and improving the 
treatment plant headworks. The treat-

ment plant improvements are expected 

to be finished this winter.  
 

Engineering and construction manage-
ment services for this project are being 

provided by PACE Engineering of Redding, CA.   This project is funded by a USDA Rural Develop-
ment loan and City Wastewater funds.   
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PAY YOUR UTILITY BILL ONLINE!  

The City of Yreka is now accepting credit/debit card payments for utility bills.  Customers can  

view or pay utility bills online.  Card payments are accepted online, at City Hall, or over the 
phone.   

For more information, visit the Cityôs website at ci.yreka.ca.us or sign up for an online account 

at https://yrekacityutilitybill.merchanttransact.com/.  

New users will need their account number and an email address to set up an account on the 
online utility billing portal.  Utility Billing Customer Service staff is available by phone at (530) 

841-2386 or by email at finance@ci.yreka.ca.us for any questions. 



North Yreka Creek Project:  Now Under Construction   
(contributed by Jerry Mosier, Yreka Creek Committee of SGPGA) 

Only Rain in the Drainé.. 

The City of Yrekaôs old landfill and wastewater treatment 
site on Deer Creek Way is being transformed into a new 
part of the Yreka Creek Greenway.  The project will     
restore flood-friendly streamside habitats along with peo-
ple-friendly surfaced trails, picnic areas, restroom and 
parking. The project will also construct a stream -themed    
outdoor classroom at the Greenway Visitor Center behind 
the Siskiyou County Museum.  The Greenway continues 
to grow thanks to volunteers, groups and agencies sup-
ported by the City of Yreka and the Siskiyou Gardens, 
Parks and Greenway Association (sgpga.org). Greenway 
goals are to safely pass floodwaters while restoring Yreka 
and Greenhorn Creek streamside habitats for native fish, 
plants, wildlife, and people.  

Many people fish in local rivers or use them for recreation, drinking water, and irrigation.  
These activities are critical parts of the natural resource economy in Siskiyou County, so high 
quality water is important to local residents.  When it rains, stormwater on the streets collects 
contaminants (such as soaps, pesticides, fertilizers, and vehicle fluids) and storm drains 
transport them from the urban environment directly into sensitive aquatic habitats at Yreka 
Creek and beyond.  

State regulations require the City to control what flows out of the storm drains to avoid nega-
tively impacting Yreka Creek and affecting water quality in the Shasta and Klamath Rivers.  In 2005, Public Works 
completed a master plan to identify needed storm drain upgrades, and many of the drainage projects it has been 
working on will help resolve flooding as well as water quality concerns.  Some of these projects are restoring natural 
systems, including more riparian vegetation and a wider flood corridor, and will filter out urban contaminants and 
sediment. 

Water quality really starts at home, and property owners are an important ally to make sure our natural resources 
support an economy that is viable and robust.  Several easy ways to help improve water quality at home are:  
¶ Minimize the use of pesticides and fertilizers in your home and yard 
¶ Wash cars on an unpaved surface so soapy water filters into the soil (or use a commercial carwash)  
¶ Pick up cigarette butts and litter and dispose of them in the trash  
¶ Properly dispose of paint, solvents, and chemicals (not in the drains) 
¶ Collect rainwater for use in gardens and lawns  
¶ Use trees and vegetation areas to capture runoff and provide shade at paved areas 

There are many other easy ways to ensure that stormwater runoff is ONLY RAIN IN THE DRAIN.     Please call 
Jeannette Hook, Public Works Administrative Assistant, at (530) 841-2336 if you would like to help spread the word, 
if you have questions, or if you see a stormwater concern.  
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State of California emergency regulations require the City to implement mandatory water conserva-
tion measures.  To comply with this, the following watering schedule is now in effect.  

Outdoor sprinklers, irrigation systems, and hand and manual watering are limited to a maximum of 3 days per week 
based on the following odd-even schedule, with the exception of drip irrigation, which can be done on any day.  

  EVEN numbered addresses: Wednesday, Friday, Sunday  

  ODD numbered addresses: Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday  

No sprinklers or landscape irrigation permitted on Mondays.  Recommended watering hours are between 8pm and 8am. 


